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本製品には、以下のGNU LIBRARY GENERAL PUBLIC 
LICENSE Version 2（以下「LGPL」）の適用を受けるソフ
トウェア（以下「LGPLソフト」）が含まれています。
LGPLソフトの著作権者の著作権表示については、以下
をご参照ください。
　http://panasonic.jp/navi/
LGPLソフトは、有用であることを願って頒布されます
が、全くの無保証です。商業可能性があることや特定の
目的に適合していることについては、黙示的保証も含め、
一切保証されません。
当社は、製品発売から少なくとも3年間、以下の問い
合わせ窓口にご連絡いただいた全てのお客様に対して、
ソースコードの提供に必要な物理的コストを上回らない
程度の料金と引き換えに、LGPLソフトに対応した完全
かつ機械で読み取り可能なソースコードを提供します。
お問い合わせなどについては、パナソニックお客様ご相
談センターへご連絡ください。
また、LGPLソフトに対応したソースコードは、当社 
サイトで、誰でも自由に入手することができます。
　http://panasonic.jp/navi/

GNU LIBRARY GENERAL PUBLIC LICENSE

Version 2, June 1991 

Copyright (C) 1991 Free Software Foundation, 
Inc.
51 Franklin St, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA  02110-
1301, USA
Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute 
verbatim copies of this license document, but 
changing it is not allowed.

[This is the first released version of the library 
GPL.  It is numbered 2 because it goes with 
version 2 of the ordinary GPL.]

Preamble

The licenses for most software are designed to 
take away your freedom to share and change it. 
By contrast, the GNU General Public Licenses 
are intended to guarantee your freedom to share 
and change free software--to make sure the 
software is free for all its users. 

This license, the Library General Public License, 
applies to some specially designated Free 
Software Foundation software, and to any other 
libraries whose authors decide to use it. You can 
use it for your libraries, too. 

When we speak of free software, we are referring 
to freedom, not price. Our General Public 

Licenses are designed to make sure that you 
have the freedom to distribute copies of free 
software (and charge for this service if you wish), 
that you receive source code or can get it if you 
want it, that you can change the software or use 
pieces of it in new free programs; and that you 
know you can do these things. 

To protect your r ights, we need to make 
restrictions that forbid anyone to deny you 
these rights or to ask you to surrender the 
rights. These restrictions translate to certain 
responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of 
the library, or if you modify it. 

For example, if you distribute copies of the 
library, whether gratis or for a fee, you must give 
the recipients all the rights that we gave you. 
You must make sure that they, too, receive or 
can get the source code. If you link a program 
with the library, you must provide complete 
object files to the recipients so that they can 
relink them with the library, after making changes 
to the library and recompiling it. And you must 
show them these terms so they know their 
rights. 

Our method of protecting your rights has two 
steps: (1) copyright the library, and (2) offer you 
this license which gives you legal permission to 
copy, distribute and/or modify the library. 

Also, for each distributor's protection, we want 
to make certain that everyone understands that 
there is no warranty for this free library. If the 
library is modified by someone else and passed 
on, we want its recipients to know that what 
they have is not the original version, so that any 
problems introduced by others will not reflect on 
the original authors' reputations. 

Finally, any free program is threatened constantly 
by software patents. We wish to avoid the 
danger that companies distributing free software 
will individually obtain patent licenses, thus in 
effect transforming the program into proprietary 
software. To prevent this, we have made it clear 
that any patent must be licensed for everyone's 
free use or not licensed at all. 

Most GNU software, including some libraries, 
is covered by the ordinary GNU General Public 
License, which was designed for utility programs. 
This license, the GNU Library General Public 
License, applies to certain designated libraries. 
This license is quite different from the ordinary 
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